



Saddleworth District Community Association. Inc.
Saddleworth Peak Body
PO Box 100, Saddleworth SA 5413

Tuesday December 3, 2019 8:00 pm CFS Meeting Room

- Welcome and any apologies
- Minutes from meeting held on November 5, 2019
Editing / grammatical changes required as per conversation; no changes to meeting discussions.
Moved M Highet Seconded D Williams CARRIED
- Business arising from minutes
- Action List – actions reviewed and updated accordingly (actions completed from previous meetings (other than last meeting) to be removed)
- Finance Reports tabled
Moved R Richardson Seconded M I'Anson CARRIED

Seating / Tables for shelter shed – quotes sourced; various prices range from \$700 to \$14,000 for one set. Agreed on the need for quality to ensure long-term durability. FRRR funding may be an option for seating; notification of approval or non will be received in March 2020.

"Committee members agreed that the highest monetary option could be sourced through funding and that R Richardson could write and submit a grant proposal for this option."

Moved P Richardson Seconded D Williams CARRIED

- Correspondence in and out :
None in
Out – thank you letters sent to the Uniting Church / Vaters / Red Cross
- Main Street Park
 - Horse has been delivered and installed – looks great!
 - Dog's location will be next to the horse – D Williams to install 7-8th December
 - Pinks have left some paint to be utilised by the committee
 - S Noble to deliver and lay the gravel and also will level the side driveway
 - S Noble will also move the excess dirt
 - Retaining wall will soon be completed – P Richardson to cut the wall to the required height
 - Lawnmower – quote sourced \$479 to \$629 for one suitable for the site (Husqvarna brand)
 - Use personal mowers for now until security shed completed then use that to house new mower (A Nourse's suggestion).
 - Anyone willing to help with lawns roster, contact P Richardson (lawns to be mowed once a week)

"The Committee agreed to the purchase of a new lawnmower to use at the main street park. P Richardson to purchase."

Moved – P Richardson Seconded D Williams CARRIED

Mid North Crossfit - Di and Emma

- Request that some money be sourced to upgrade the flooring in the Pavilion to ensure quality standard to that of other venues and potentially update the building as well – **committee agreed to review the situation.**
- Both women are able to help write grants if required
- Department of Recreation & Sport and the C&GVs Council for concrete could both be appropriate sources
- Numbers for crossfit are good – quiet November due to harvest
- Will be required to move equipment for Australia Day breakfast
- Wedding to be held over long weekend in 2020 – equipment will have to be moved
- Committees / Groups Reports
 - **Op Shop** - supported the museum through a tour / three lunches and question of interested numbers for lunch continuing was asked; response was yes to continue / money keeps flowing in steadily / market day Sunday contributes to visitors
 - **Recreation Grounds and Workshop Group** – cricket club hosting Barossa and Light Junior and Mid North / caravan park steady with numbers / LED lights installed at craft room – Sue Selth said thank you! 😊
 - **Winkler Park** – nil to report (volunteers needed to support maintenance / will place notice in the newsletter)
 - **Institute** – nil to report (although it has to be said the markets are growing in stalls and visitors)
Merilynn – the plastic chairs keep collapsing and need replacing (speak to Heather as they are hers)
 - **Garden Group** – business as usual / drippers to be progressed / sprinklers will be moved from front for better placement
 - **Historical Society** – schoolhouse sale contract in progress / Armistice Day ceremony at the museum: complaint from R Davidson as to ceremony not being held at the war memorial – numbers about 80 (children and adults) – general impression was positive
(suggestion – flagpole and ceremony potentially at the park in future)
(suggestion – ask R Davidson to be involved in organising next year's ceremony)
(suggestion – permit could be obtained for traffic management at both the memorial and market as opposed to community event signage, which has no weight in speed restrictions)
- Main Business Items
 - Christmas Party** – 20th December from 6:30pm – gold coin donation for entry
 - Decorations need to be installed in main street – Thursday 6.30pm – meet at the pavilion
 - Thursday night beforehand (19th December at 6pm) – organise seats / Father Christmas seat / decorate / BBQ to prepare / games to set up /
 - Friday night put everything out / CFS to cook the BBQ (sausages and patties) / Zooper Doopers to freeze for sale / prepare pavlovas for dessert / the cricket club will be selling drinks / presents are wrapped and ready / Santa is organised with K Klem's ute – arrives at 8.00pm / people to help need to be there by 4.30pm / R Richardson to purchase the

food / K Klem to provide the elves – high school children and CFS cadets are happy to participate / clean up straight after the event

Australia Day – Sunday 26th January – Lions club to cook the breakfast / setup Saturday afternoon / people to serve the food and clean-up are needed / Adrian to organise the music

- General Business (anything anyone would like to contribute)
 - Gilbert Valley Mainly Music program starting up – parents, carers, young children (pre-school) – 10th December and 17th December (speak with Chris Schmaal for more information)
 - Lutheran church – Christmas Eve program to be held at the new park at 7.30pm – chairs on the lawn? Agreed to this. (electricity from Lions shed – Rosie to ask) – lights?
 - Bingo lunch went well – next game starts 2nd February 2020
 - Barry Kerr – offered 100-year old stone trough potentially for placement next to horse – hewn out of stone / residing at Watervale currently / if we want it, happy to donate – need to inspect it first
 - Signage (conspicuous) on the horse – not to climb the horse as form of risk / protection (to cover peak body) – D Gibbs to look at the dags from mig-welding to see if could be cut off (as a risk preventative)
 - Boulder – known as Saddleworth Rock (historical fact)
 - Potential name for the park “Saddle Park” (M I’Anson)
 - Also has a tractor that could be donated for park for kids to climb over and play with – thank you
- Next Meeting Date - February 4th, 2020 at 8:00pm
- Meeting Closed (record time) – 9:40pm

ACTION LIST

(from previous minutes of meeting)

These will remain on the action list until completed

INITIAL DATE	ACTION REQUIRED	RESPONSIBLE PERSON	STATUS	COMMENT
01/10/2019	Town walk signage replacement project	Dave W	In progress	Review / discuss best options in New Year
01/10/2019	Flyer / poster / newsletter piece for suggestions of names for main street park	Rosie		
01/10/2019	Dripper hoses and sprayers be placed into ground at main street park	Ron	Completed	
01/10/2019	Horse sculpture for main street park	Adrian	Arrived	To be installed
01/10/2019	Signage for roads relating to horse items (Whip / Spur etc)		In progress New Year	
01/10/2019	Small storage shed to be tidied and painted			Working bee / date required
01/10/2019	Photos for the shelter shed / write-up of site history	Dave G	In progress need funding	
01/10/2019	Pavers from SPS – to be removed from school prior to holidays commencing	Rosie and Peter	started	Almost finished Kindy have three
01/10/2019	Cemetery shelter shed – work to be completed. Contact council for crusher rock delivery	Rosie	In progress New Year	Working bee date required
01/10/2019	Welcome packs	Julianne	In progress	
01/10/2019	Ask people to be involved with CFS as volunteer (drivers / radio operators needed)	ALL	Ongoing	
5/11/19	Shelter Shed seating – more quotes	Rosie	In Progress	Present to meeting
5/11/19	Christmas Party	H Webb		Posters being done

	Advertising	M .Jaeschke		
5/11/19	Christmas Party program	All		As per minutes Set up timetable of work to be done on the night.
5/11/19	Fire Plan information	Dave Williams Rosie	In progress	For newsletter.

DRAFT